
 

 

Our Ref: CM-7671 

27 April 2020 

Mr Steven Neave 
General Manager Electricity Networks 
Powercor Australia Ltd 
Locked Bag 14090 
MELBOURNE  VIC  8001 

Dear Mr Neave 

RE: POWERCOR’S POLICY FOR ANNUAL CAPACITY TESTING 

Thank you for your letter and accompanying Policy for Annual Capacity Testing 
(CP_PAL_REFCL_102, Revision 1.0), received on 15 April 2020. I am pleased to advise that 
Energy Safe Victoria (ESV) accepts Powercor’s proposed policy. 

To finalise the acceptance process, Powercor should update section 6.6.1 of its Bushfire 
Mitigation Plan (BMP) to include reference to this new policy and submit to ESV for review 
and acceptance. 

Please proceed to schedule your planned REFCL annual capacity testing in accordance with 
this policy. 

If you require further information, please contact Nathan Bitsas, Team Leader – Bushfire 
Mitigation by email  or . 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
Ian Burgwin 
GENERAL MANAGER 
ELECTRICITY SAFETY AND TECHNICAL REGULATION 
 
 
  
 




